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d. The inspector inspected all (10) air particulate and charcoal
filter environmental monitoring stations including those with
TLD's and also a representative number of solely TLD stations.
Inspection of these stations indicated that the samples required
by ETS 3.2 had been taken.

e. The stations inspected appeared to be well maintained and in good
condition. During the last inspection (Report Nos. 50-338/77-17,
50-339/77-14) licensee representatives responded to items |
discussed by the inspectors. These i1tems and the outcome for each
are as follows:

1. A periodic frequency was to be established to calibrate air
flow rotameters on air sampling station. This item had not |
been completed. A licensee representative stated that a i
satisfactory means of accomplishking the calibrations had not
been found. The li~ensee representative was furnished
information by the inspector as to a source of an acceptable
procedure and equipment to use in the calibraticns. The
licensee representative stated that the procedure and
equipment would be sought to make the calibrations. |

2. Charcoal filter holders were to be replaced or modified. Six
of ten filter holders had been replaced and a licensee
representative stated that the remaining four would be
replaced by the week of September 3, 1978. There 1s a
question that the replacement filter holders are going to be
satisfactory. A licensee representative statei that
commercially available charcoal filter holders will be
sought to further improve the seal around the filters and
enhance the ease of changing the filters.

3. Broken timer meter covers were to be replaced on air
monitoring stations. Inspection revealed that this had been
accomplished.

4. Elimination of water inside plastic bags contaiming TLDs was
to be accomplished. This inspection revealed no water
inside plastic TLD bags.

. Statements to be added to procedures (o assure timely
submittal of environmental samples. The procedures contain
statements for timely submittal of samples.
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6. Sufficient spare parts were to be stocked to allow timely
repair of monitoring. Inspection revealed a sufficier:
supply of spare parts to make timely repairs.

7. In addition to items 1-6 above, licensee representatives
stated that an occasional problem had been experienced with
rain reaching the particulate filter under the weatker
shield during severe rain storms. The majority of the
weather shields had been replaced with extended shields and
the remainder should be replaced by the week of September 3,
1978.

8. The inspector informed licensee representatives that ETS 3.2
and referenced Table 3.2-2 shows a sensitivity for iodine-
151 .n water of 10 picocuries per liter, whereas Regulatory
Guide 4.8 suggests a sensitivity of 0.4 picocuries per liter
for water samples. A licensee representative contacted the
contractor performing the analysis by telephone during this
inspection on September 1, 1978, and requested that the
water samples be analyzed to the 0.4 picocuries per liter
sensitivity. Tne licensee representative stated that the
contractor commitment to meet the request will be verified
in written records.

y Exir Interview

The inspector met with licensee representatives (as denoted in
paragraph 1) at the conclusion of the inspection on September 1, 1978,
and summarized the scope and findings of the inspection.



